
 

  

 

A message from Kathy Smith 

  

I hope you and your family can join me for the 2nd Annual Sully District Summer 

Open House & Food Drive this Saturday, June 22, 2019. The event will take place 

at the Sully Governmental Center (4900 Stonecroft Boulevard, Chantilly, VA 

20151) from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Come learn about volunteer opportunities with 

the Park Authority, mosquito and tick disease prevention, and more! Don't forget to 



 

bring non-perishable food for hungry families in our community. The food drive will 

benefit the food pantry operated by Western Fairfax Christian Ministries. More 

information about this event is below.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

2019 Sully District Summer Open House & Food Drive 

  



  

 

 



 

Reminders! 

 

Stuff the Bus Event: 

 

Date: Saturday, June 29, 2019 

Time: 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

Location: St. Germain Giant (14125 St. Germain Drive, Centreville, VA) 

 

Many individuals and families continue to go hungry in our community and the 

demand becomes more acute in the summer when children no longer get school 

meals. Stuff the Bus is a food collection partnership that provides needed support 

during these critical times so that we, as a community, can continue to fight hunger 

in our neighborhoods. This event will benefit Western Fairfax Christian Ministries. 

 

Disability Inclusion Conference: 

 

Date: Saturday, June 29, 2019 

Time: 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

Location: Fairfax County Government Center (12000 Government Center 

Parkway, Fairfax, VA 22035) 

 

Come learn about employment opportunities, social clubs and organizations, 

inclusive housing initiatives, and more at the first ever Disability Inclusion 

Conference hosted by the Fairfax County Board of Supervisors and the Arc of 

Northern Virginia. This conference will include booths, networking, a panel 

discussion, and breakout sessions for parents, families, the business community, 

law enforcement, non-profits, and individuals with disabilities who want to learn 

more about all the ways Fairfax County welcomes and includes adults with 

development disabilities in community life. Admission is free. Coffee and light 

breakfast provided. For more information, click here. 

 

 

The Sully Soap Project 

https://wfcmva.org/
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/chairman/disabilityinclusionconference2019?utm_source=May+2019+Byline&utm_campaign=May+2019+Byline&utm_medium=email


 

We are collecting liquid laundry detergent and dryer sheets to help local 

community members in need! The drive is from now until August 1. The 

donation box is located in the lobby of the Sully Governmental Center (4900 

Stonecroft Boulevard, Chantilly, VA 20151).  

 



 

 

Joint Environmental Task Force Seeks Members 

 

Fairfax County's Joint Environmental Task Force is looking for residents to join this 

group that focuses on climate change, energy, and other environmental issues. 

 

The task force, called JET for short, was jointly created in April by the Fairfax 

County Board of Supervisors and the Fairfax County School Board. 

 

Interested residents must submit their resume and contact information by 

Sunday, June 30, 2019. Applicants should email this information either to 

the Mason District Supervisor's office or the Mount Vernon District Supervisor's 

office. 

 

The overall membership is anticipated to include business, industry, higher 

education representatives, and students, as well as community members with skill 

sets to work on climate change, energy, and other environmental issues. 

 

For more information, contact the Mason District Supervisor's office at 703-256-

7717, TTY 711, or the Mount Vernon District Supervisor's office at 703-780-7518, 

TTY 711. 

 

 

Summer Meals for Kids 

 

https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/chairman/fairfax-county-board-supervisors-and-school-board-form-joint-environmental-task-force
mailto:mason@fairfaxcounty.gov
mailto:mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov
mailto:mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov


 

Approximately 29 percent of Fairfax County students receive free and reduced 

price meals during the school year. When the school year ends, so does the 

opportunity for consistent, nutritious meals for many of these students. The Free 

Summer Meals for Kids Program fills that need by providing nutritious meals to 

children ages 5 to 18 during the summer. 

 

Locations in the Sully District: 

• Rachel Carson Middle School V.I.P. Camp (13618 McLearen Road, 

Herndon, VA 20171); Program Dates: July 1 - August 1; Meal Service: 

Breakfast (8:30 to 9:00 a.m.) and Lunch (12:00 to 12:30 p.m.) 

• Stone Middle School V.I.P. Camp (5500 Sully Park Drive, Centreville, VA 

20120); Program Dates: July 1 - August 1; Meal Service: Lunch (11:45 a.m. 

to 12:45 p.m.) 

Both of these sites are designated as "closed sites." Closed sites are designated in 

areas where less than 50 percent of the students receive free or reduced price 

meals at school. Meals will be provided to eligible children free of charge. To 

be eligible to receive free meals at these locations, children must meet the income 

guidelines for reduced price meals in the National School Lunch Program. Children 

who are part of households that receive SNAP or Temporary Assistance to Needy 

Families (TANF) are automatically eligible to receive free meals. For more 

information about this program, click here. 

 

Interested in becoming a meal site? We are in search of more community partners 

to enhance our capacity to reach children in need. To apply, click here. For more 

information about becoming a meal site, click here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

https://www.fns.usda.gov/school-meals/income-eligibility-guidelines
https://www.fns.usda.gov/school-meals/income-eligibility-guidelines
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/neighborhood-community-services/summer-meals
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/neighborhood-community-services/summer-meals/meal-site-application
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/neighborhood-community-services/summer-meals/become-a-meal-site


 

Free Lunch During the Summer Through FEEDS 

  

https://www.fcps.edu/feeds


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.fcps.edu/feeds


 

 

Volunteer Opportunity 

 

Volunteers Needed for Emergency Exercise 
in July 

  

Date: Friday, July 19, 2019 

Time: 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 

Location: Lake Braddock Secondary School (9200 Burke Lake Road, Burke, VA) 

 

Volunteer to participate in Capital Fortitude, a full-scale emergency exercise 

designed to evaluate the National Capital Region's ability to dispense medication 

quickly in response to an anthrax attack. Although no actual medications will be 

handed out, public health staff and volunteers will go through the same procedures 

and protocols that they would use to dispense medications in a real disaster. 

 

People of all ages, including parents with young children, people with disabilities, 

college students and faculty, scouts, community groups, seniors, members of faith-

based communities, corporate employees, and the public are encouraged 

to register in advance. No special training is needed. Children under 16 should be 

accompanied by an adult. Participants should allow for two hours for the exercise.  

 

If you have any questions, contact Liz Sullivan, Training and Exercise Coordinator, 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/fairfax-county-capital-fortitude-exercise-tickets-58011488925


 

by email at elizabeth.sullivan@fairfaxcounty.gov.  

 

Click here to volunteer. 

 

 

Sully Land Use Spotlight 

 

 

Upcoming Meetings:  

 

Board of Supervisors Meeting - 

 

The Board of Supervisors will meet on Tuesday, June 25, 2019 at 9:30 a.m. at 

the Fairfax County Government Center (12000 Government Center Parkway, 

Fairfax, VA 22035) in the Board Auditorium. The meeting will be broadcast live 

on Channel 16. There is one Sully District case on the agenda. More information is 

below. 

 

PCA 2006-SU-025-04 (Regency Centers Acquisition, LLC) -  

 

This application is to amend the proffers for RZ 2006-SU-025-03 previously 

approved for mixed use development to permit a drive-in financial institution and 

associated modifications to proffers and site design with an overall Floor Area 

Ratio (FAR) of 0.08 on the part of Land Bay D subject to this PCA (overall FAR of 

mailto:elizabeth.sullivan@fairfaxcounty.gov
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/fairfax-county-capital-fortitude-exercise-tickets-58011488925
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/cableconsumer/channel-16/live-video-stream
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/boardofsupervisors/sites/boardofsupervisors/files/assets/meeting-materials/2019/board/june25-board-package.pdf


Land Bay D is 0.41). Located in the N.E. corner of the northern intersection of 

Newbrook Drive and Westfields Boulevard on approximately 1.0 acres of land 

zoned PDC, WS, and AN. Staff recommends approval of PCA 2006-SU-025-04, 

subject to the execution of proffers consistent with those contained in Appendix 1. 

Staff recommends approval of FDPA 2006-SU-025-04, subject to the proposed 

development conditions contained in Appendix 2. To view the staff report, click 

here. 

 

Planning Commission Meeting -  

 

The Planning Commission will meet on Wednesday, June 26, 2019 at 7:30 

p.m. at the Fairfax County Government Center (12000 Government Center 

Parkway, Fairfax, VA 22035) in the Board Auditorium. The meeting will be 

broadcast live on Channel 16. There is one Sully District case on the agenda. More 

information is below. 

 

SE 2019-SU-007/SPA 81-C-027-03 (Brookfield Swimming Club Inc. and 

Pleasant Valley Preschool Inc.) -  

 

This application proposes a child care center to operate at the existing swim club, 

primarily within the existing clubhouse facility and outdoor play area. The swim 

club is zoned to the R-3 District and is governed by special permit approval SPA 

81--027-02. The applicant requests the following two approvals pursuant to this 

project: 

• A special exception (SE) is requested pursuant to Sect. 9-309 of the Zoning 

Ordinance to permit a child care center to operate within the R-3 District. 

• A special permit amendment (SPA) is requested pursuant to Sect. 8-401 of 

the Zoning Ordinance to amend the swim club approval (SPA 81-C-027-02) 

to modify development conditions to permit the child care center use to 

operate on-site pursuant to special exception approval. 

The 2.89-acre subject property is located on the south side of Pennsboro Drive at 

its intersection with Ellendale Drive. The site is zoned to the R-3 District and Water 

Supply Protection Overlay District. Staff recommends approval of SE 2019-SU-007 

http://ldsnet.fairfaxcounty.gov/ldsnet/ldsdwf/4667264.PDF
http://ldsnet.fairfaxcounty.gov/ldsnet/ldsdwf/4667264.PDF
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/cableconsumer/channel-16/live-video-stream
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/planningcommission/sites/planningcommission/files/assets/calendar/2019/june2019.pdf


 

and SPA 81-C-027-03 subject to the development conditions. To view the staff 

report, click here. 

 

 

Autonomous Electric Shuttle Pilot in Fairfax County 

 

 

Fairfax County and Dominion Energy are partnering on an autonomous electric 

shuttle pilot tentatively planned for the Merrifield area in Fairfax County. Today, the 

demonstration project moved a step closer to implementation with the award of a 

grant from the Virginia Department of Rail and Public Transportation(VDRPT) for 

the execution of the pilot. The Virginia Commonwealth Transportation 

Board approved the $250,000 grant for Fairfax County, making this pilot the first 

state-funded autonomous public transportation demonstration project in Virginia.  

 

Fairfax County aims to be at the forefront of innovation by testing this smart 

technology for economic and environmental benefits, operational efficiencies, and 

as a first and last mile travel option connecting people from Metrorail stations to 

employment, activity centers, and residential communities.  

 

Safety will be key to the successful implementation of the pilot and the project is 

http://ldsnet.fairfaxcounty.gov/ldsnet/ldsdwf/4672558.PDF
https://www.dominionenergy.com/
http://www.drpt.virginia.gov/
http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/default.asp
http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/default.asp


 

subject to safety reviews by the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) and 

the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA). The shuttles will 

undergo extensive testing before passenger service can begin and a safety 

steward will be on board to monitor operations. 

 

For more information about the pilot, click here.  

 

 

Video: Be Pool Safe - Family Water Safety Tips 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Before you or your family dip a toe in the water this summer, make sure to 

check out these tips and information for staying healthy and being pool safe. 

For more pool safety tips, click here.  

 

https://www.nhtsa.gov/
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/transportation/autonomous-shuttle-pilot
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/news2/its-pool-season-what-to-know-before-you-dive-in/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=2&v=axn04QuHgno


 

3 Steps to Get Started in Family 
History Research 

 

 

Documenting an ancestor at a certain place and time are the building blocks of 

genealogy research. Here are three steps to get you started on your family history 

research. 

 

Step 1: Determining What You Know Already 

Effective researchers begin with what they know and work backward in time toward 

the unknown. Reach out to family elders, friends, and neighbors to interview them 

about your ancestors. 

 

Step 2: Start Organizing Your Material 

To help you organize your material, go to Ancestry.com to access its free forms. 

The "Ancestral Chart" and "Family Group Sheet" will be most useful to a new 

genealogist.  

 

Step 3: Start Your Research Online with Library Databases 

Go to the library web page and navigate to "Research Center," then "A-Z 

Resources" for Heritage Quest. Ancestry Library is another great source, but you 

https://www.ancestry.com/cs/charts-and-forms
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/library/


 

must be in a library branch to access it.  

 

To read the full article, click here. 

 

 

The Green Column 

 

 

Putting Plastic Pots in the Recycling Bin? 
Not so fast! 

 

Plastic nursery pots are not recyclable in the single-stream recycling process used 

in Fairfax County. Products made with certain resins, those stamped with codes 

three through seven, are not easily or affordably recycled here.  

 

Keep plastic pots and plant trays out of the recycling bin! What should you do with 

them? Here are some options: 

• Reduce! Opt for bare-root plants or plants sold in biodegradable containers. 

• Reuse! Reuse your plastic pots as much as possible. Reuse clean pots for 

starting seeds, sharing plant divisions, or storing garden gear. 

• Recycle! Drop off nursery plastic at stores that promote its recycling. In our 

area, that includes Home Depot and Lowe's stores.  

• Be alert to any other efforts to recycle plastic pots, such as Virginia 

Gardeners Recycle. 

To read the full article, click here. 

https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/library/three-steps-get-started-family-history-research
https://www.hort.vt.edu/VaGardenersRecycle/resources.html
https://www.hort.vt.edu/VaGardenersRecycle/resources.html
https://fairfaxgardening.org/recycle-plastic-pots/


 

 

Animal Shelter Corner 

 

Meet Rocky! 

  

Age: 10y 8m 

Gender: Male 

Color: Grey/Tan 

Spayed/Neutered: Yes 

Size: Large 

 

Rocky is a very happy, friendly old man! His favorite thing in the world is to 

explore. He will sniff anything and everything and then sniff it again. His 

second favorite thing is getting pets and scratched from his people. He is a 

laid back boy looking for a laid back home where he can explore, get some 

exercise, have some fun with his people, but then also get some quiet time 

when needed. He would also prefer to be the only dog in the home because 

he wants all your attention (and all the sniffing) to himself. When he came to 

https://www.petango.com/Adopt/Dog-Terrier-American-Staffordshire-41250389


 

the shelter, his ears were in pretty bad shape and actually required some 

surgery. Thanks to the Friends of the Fairfax County Animal Shelter for 

funding his bilateral ear hematoma surgery, to get him feeling a lot better! 

Rocky is recovering nicely, but he sure would like to finish his recovery in his 

new home. Come visit him today! For more information about Rocky contact 

the Fairfax County Animal Shelter at 703-830-1100 or by email 

at AnimalShelter@fairfaxcounty.gov.  

 

 

mailto:AnimalShelter@fairfaxcounty.gov

